## **ELWOOD AND DORIS HURST**

## WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

**MISSION ADDRESS:** 

2069 County Line Road Kings Mountain, NC 28086 Telephone: (704) 730-1440 **HOME ADDRESS:** 

109 Mary Street Greenville, SC 29611 Home (864) 501-6609 Cell (864) 501-6230

September 2025

Dear precious friends and supporters,

I pray this letter finds you enjoying the best of our Lord's blessings.

I apologize for the delay. The new computer I have has this old missionary totally confused. It is a real challenge for me. It will do more than the old one, but I am having trouble figuring out how.

Thank you so much for your patience with the delay and your support through the tough times. It has been a busy time. I am trying to stay on the road to report to you all, while also keeping up with the correspondence and mission business. I really appreciate the help from the patient ladies at the mission.

As my dad used to say when we were about to finish a field, "We are in the short rows now." There are a few churches that I still have not reached yet. I will be calling you very soon to schedule a time for me to stop by and report to the church. At the same time, I am making plans and beginning preparations to depart. I still hope I will be ready by the end of this year. I may need to extend a week or two into January. Please be assured it will be as soon as possible.

I thank God for sustaining a measure of health to keep me going. My neuropathy is mostly under control with some home remedies. I am not the spry young guy I used to be, but I am still able to get around. I am thankful that God keeps me going.

Please keep the prayers going. At my age, I need to use every minute. As it is with all of us, we do not know when the last minute is arriving. I want to be faithful in the last one. I pray that God will use me and others to help Lighthouse get back up to normal and help some more souls be ready for the Rapture. Please pray for Brother King. He seeks to raise some support so he will not need to hold a regular job and will be free to pastor the church.

This coming week is Missions Week at Tabernacle Baptist Church. I pray we will see much fruit through that. I pray that the Lord will also bless your church with much fruit.

Again, thank you all for your faithful support, your patience, and your prayers. I long for the blessed day we can see and worship our Savior. How we will enjoy his eternal company along with the souls we have won for Him.

God bless you all as you faithfully serve Him.

Because of Christ,

Elwood Hurst